Trenton Light & Water Dept.
Utility Board Minutes
June 23, 2025, 8:30AM

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Tony Burriss. Others present were Cece Jones, Myra
Elam, Rickey Graves, Billie Wade, Peyton Harper, Joe Wamble, Richy Turner, Stacy Rice, and
Bridgette Hill.

The minutes of the May 19, 2025, regular meeting was approved unanimously following motion -
by Billie Wade, second by Myra Elam.

FY25TD Revenue Summary and payment totals for 05/19/2025 — 6/22/25 were distributed and
reviewed. Motion by Myra Elam and second by Peyton Harper to approve the financial report
passed unanimously.

Safety Report: Both the Electric Department and Water/Sewer Department had a safety meeting
this month. There were no safety issues. The safety report was approved unanimously following
motion by Rickey Graves and second by Myra Elam.

Under Old Business Joe Wamble gave an update on the solar panel project, street light
replacement and the fiber project.

Under New Business Joe Wamble discussed the options to renew the lease on the 2020 Altec
AAS55MH bucket truck or purchase the truck for $100,000 at a 5.22% interest rate through
Cadence Bank’s Municipal Equipment Department. Purchasing the truck was approved
unanimously following motion by Peyton Harper and second by Rickey Graves.

Wamble also discussed the procedures required to cease feeding fluoride (hydrofluorosilicic acid)
in our drinking water. Action will be taken on July 21, 2025, at our regular board meeting to
either continue or cease feeding the fluoride into our drinking water.

The regular July 2025 Utility Board meeting will be held on Monday, July 21, 2025, at 109 W
Armory St at 8:30AM.

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:42AM.

Respectfully submitted,
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